
Year 5 visit to Madni Mosque 
Last week Year 5 visited Madni Mosque in Thornbury as part of their RE lessons.  They  are     

learning why some places and journeys are special to different religions. The children looked 

around the mosque and were shown some important artefacts. 

Year 6 visit to St Cuthberts Church 
Year 6 visited St Cuthbert's church for 'Rewind to Christmas'. They learnt some interesting facts 

about Christmas and how it is celebrated around the world.  



On Monday, Year 3 had a lovely Christmas craft session with their adults. They made Christmas 

tree decorations with lots of paint and glitter!   

 



On Tuesday, Year 5 had a great craft session with their adults. They made their own advent calen-

dars ready for the 1st of December. They decorated them with lots of Christmassy colours and 

glitter and     we think they look brilliant!   



 

As part of our Key Stage 2 reading scheme, we would like to use our weekly newsletter to help      

promote and share some of your children’s favourite stories that they have read. Each week, we will 

be sharing book reviews that have been written by your children.  

 

 

This Story has gone Wrong—Stars  

It is a fiction story. It is about the story in the book going wrong because the chapters 

are in the wrong order. I like that the good character won in the end! I would       

definitely recommend this book to my friends. 

Nayil—Year 3 

 

 

 

The World's Weirdest Places (Supernova)  

This book is full of facts about different weird places around the world. I really like 

reading this book because it has some interesting facts about volcanoes, crystals and 

different places I've never heard of before. My favourite part of this book is the    

section about Kelimutu's Craters because the illustrations are beautiful and I'd love 

to visit here. The lakes here are such a deep blue because of the minerals in the    

water. I would recommend this book to anyone who likes to travel around the world and discover 

new places.  

Millie-Rose—Year 6 

 

https://www.facebook.com/SwainHousePrimary/


Layla—Year 3 

Layla started the Contemporary dance lessons with YACAD after school on Tuesdays. 

Dance teacher Jess has been so impressed with Layla that they have offered her a 

scholarship at YACAD on Sundays. Amazing Layla, we are so proud of you! 

If you have any news about your child’s achievements that you would like to share in our        

newsletter, please speak to your child’s class teacher! 

Lily—Year 2 

This week Lily passed her grading at kick boxing and received her yellow belt. Well done 

Lily—Amazing work! 



Each half-term, I write a section on our school newsletter 

to keep parents and carers of pupils on the SEND register 

‘in the loop’ about all things SEND related. I highlight     

support available in school and also resources and       

workshops        

available in the   

local area.   

Keep updated with all 

things SEND at Swain 

House. Click here or scan 

the QR code. 

Bradford Local Offer 

The new Bradford Local Offer               

website brings together information 

for children and young people with 

special educational needs and              

disabilities and 

their families.  

Click the logo to 

access the    

Community Support: 

Christmas and Autism… 

 

Christmas is a time for joy and fun but it can be a       

difficult time for pupils with autism. The changes to    

routine, the lights, the smells and the decorations can 

all be overwhelming for some 

children. 

 

The National Autistic Society have 

some useful information that could 

Speech and Language 

We are aware of the 
long waiting lists for 
speech and            
language sessions 
via the NHS.  

Please click here to 
access NHS                 
resources to support 
your child at home.  

https://www.swainhouse.co.uk/web/send/645797
https://localoffer.bradford.gov.uk/kb5/bradford/directory/home.page
https://www.bdct.nhs.uk/services/childrens-speech-and-language-therapy/
https://www.autism.org.uk/advice-and-guidance/topics/leisure/christmas/tips


 

Here are this week’s attendance and punctuality figures.  There is a proven link between attendance 

and achievement and it is therefore very important that your child attends school and is on time       

unless they are too unwell to do so. Our doors open at 8.30am and close at 8.40am.  

Please see the information below for our whole school and class attendance for the week ending 

01/12/23 

  Early Years and Key Stage 1:                   Key Stage 2: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Willow Class, Matisse Class, Anne Fine Class, JK Rowling Class and Mozart Class for 

having the best attendance this week.  

Congratulations to Elgar Class for having no lates this week. 

 

Our whole school attendance this week: 

These are the letters, messages and website updates that have been sent out this week. If you have 

not received any of these letters, please speak to your child’s class teacher or contact the office on 

01274 639049. 

National Online Safety - Five night’s at Freddy’s  

29.11.23 - Glitz and Glam Disco 

30.11.23 - JK Rowling Class Assembly 

30.11.23 - Cinderella Panto 2023 

01.12.23 - KS2 Christmas Information 

30.11.23 - Changed Menu Week Commencing 04.12.2023 

01.12.23 - Christmas Jumper Day 

01.12.23 - Year 5 Homework 

CLASS PERCENTAGE % LATES 

Elm 93.4% 3 

Willow 97.2% 1 

Kandinsky 92.9% 3 

Matisse 97.0% 8 

Lowry 94.8% 6 

Van Gogh 95.5% 4 

CLASS PERCENTAGE %  LATES 

Anne Fine 96.8% 5 

Roald Dahl 89.7% 3 

JK Rowling 99.0% 6 

J Wilson 95.5% 6 

Elgar 94.0% 0 

Mozart 96.9% 11 

Beethoven 94.7% 2 

Vivaldi 91.1% 2 

95.0% 





Our Breakfast Club opens at 7.30am at a cost of 

£2.50 each per day or at 7.45am at the cost of 

£2.00 each per day. Children from Nursery to Year 

6 can attend.  

If you would like to book your child into Breakfast 

Club, please use ParentPay. 

 

Our After School Club is available until 4pm at a 

cost of £2.00 each per day.  

If you would like to book your child into After 

School Club, please use ParentPay. 

We also offer an Extra Club service that runs until 5.30pm at a cost of £4.00 per day. 

If you would like to book your child into Extra Club, please use ParentPay. 

Please can you ensure that Extra Club places are booked and paid for in advance - by Monday 

morning. This ensures registers are accurate and places are booked and guaranteed. 

If you have any problems booking any of our before or after school clubs, please contact Miss 

Armitage, one of our learning mentors. 

Thursday  07/12/23 2.30pm Y4 Hanukkah Assembly 



As we know this time of year can be busy, we want to give parents and carers plenty of notice for 

our upcoming Christmas events! 

Monday 04.12.2023 -  06.12.2023  Secret Santa 

Monday 04.12.2023 9.00 - 10.00am 

1.45 - 2.45pm 

Reception Christmas Crafts 

Monday 04.12.2023 2.00 - 2.45pm Year 6 Christmas Crafts 

Tuesday 05.12.2023 10.30 - 11.15am 

2.00 - 2.45pm 

Great Oak Nursery Christmas Crafts 

Wednesday 06.12.2023 2.00 - 2.45pm Year 2 Christmas Crafts 

Thursday 07.12.2023 10.30 - 11.15am 

2.00 - 2.45pm 

Little Acorns Nursery Christmas 

Crafts 

Thursday 07.12.2023 2.00 - 2.45pm Year 1 Christmas Crafts 

Thursday 07.12.2023 All Day Christmas Jumper Day 

Thursday 07.12.2023  Christmas Dinner Day 

Friday 08.12.2023 10.00am LKS2 Carol Concert 

Friday  08.12.2023 2.00pm UKS2 Carol Concert 

Monday 11.12.2023 9.00am Xmas Raffle  

Tuesday 12.12.2023 10.00am & 2.00pm EYS Christmas production  

Wednesday 13.12.2023  Christmas parties  

Thursday 14.12.2023 5.30pm - 7.00pm Glitz n Glam Disco 

Thursday 14.12.2023 10.00am & 2.00pm KS1 Nativity for Parents 

Friday 15.12.2023  Swain House has Got Talent 

Friday 15.12.2023 All Day Non Uniform Day 

Friday 15.12.2023  School Closes for Half Term 

Wednesday 03.01.2024  School Reopens 



 Here is a sneak peak at some of the exciting events that will be taking place this half term!

Once again, that time of year is nearly here! Here is a little look at some of the events that will be      

taking place over the Christmas period.  

 

This year we will be having two Christmas productions! Great Oak Nursery and Reception will be        

performing their Early Years Christmas Production. KS1 will also be performing their own nativity. We 

are so excited to see as many of you there as possible! 

 

Don’t worry, children in Key Stage 2 won’t be missing out on the Christmas cheer! Children in Year 3 to 

Year 6 will take part in our Christmas Carol Concert. Make sure you come along and enjoy some    

Christmas carols .  

 

 

 

 

 
Once again, we are having  a Secret Santa Shop 

in school where your child can buy a surprise 

Christmas gift for mum, dad or any other adult 

for £2. All your child needs to do is bring their 

money into school in a named, seal envelope. 

Your child will then bring home the surprise     

present to put under the tree for you to open on 

Christmas morning. 

The shop will be open from Monday 4th              

December to Wednesday 6th December 2023. 

Please note that only 2 gifts per child can be      

purchased. 







This week, our ‘Wake Up Wednesday’ guide from National Online Safety is about X 


